
 

 

 
TO:   Sponsors of all School Child Nutrition Programs  

 

FROM:  Cheryl Resha, Education Manager  

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education  

 

DATE:  April 19, 2011 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #18-11  

Child Nutrition Reauthorization 2010: Privacy Protection and the Use of Social Security 

Numbers in Child Nutrition Programs 

 

The Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010, (the Act), Public Law 111-296, amends statutory requirements 

for collection of Social Security Numbers (SSNs) in all Child Nutrition Programs. The purpose of this 

memorandum is to provide guidance on the implementation of this requirement. 

 

Section 301 of the Act amends section 9(d)(1) of the Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act (42 

U.S.C. 1758(d) (1)) by removing the requirement that the adult household member who signs a household 

application for free and reduced-price meals also must provide his or her complete SSN, as a condition of 

eligibility. As amended by the Act, Section 9(d)(1) now requires that only the last four digits of the SSN must 

be provided on the application. The Act also removes the requirement that the SSN of each household member 

be collected to verify applications. The new requirements increase privacy protections. 

 

Because Section 301 of the Act became effective on October 1, 2010, all household applications and 

supporting materials must be updated to reflect these requirements as soon as possible, but no later than July 1, 

2011. (Note that the 2011-12 free and reduced price meal applications and other applicable materials are 

currently being updated by the state agency and will be available in late May – early June.)  

 

Questions may be directed to: 

 

COUNTIES  CONSULTANT  EMAIL  PHONE  

Hartford and Windham  Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079  

Litchfield and Middlesex  Fionnuala Brown  fionnuala.brown@ct.gov  860-807-2129  

Fairfield and New 

London  

Jackie Schipke  jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123  

New Haven and Tolland  Bob Zwack  robert.zwack@ct.gov  860-807-2081  
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